Idaho County Board of Community Guardians

04/18/2019

Location: Idaho County Courthouse, Commissioner’s Chambers
Submitted by: Tara Nida, Secretary

In attendance:

Board Members: Tara Nida, Alan Fox, Lynda Fox, Larry Clark, Darlene Clark, Debbie Hays
Non-member: Christin Findley-Guardianship & Conservatorship Monitoring Coordinator, Second Judicial
District, Kirk MacGregor-Board Attorney

Minutes:

Old Business: The minutes of the previous meeting for 01/17/2019 were dispersed. Both were
reviewed. Debbie motioned to be approved and Tara seconded. Minutes were approved by vote
unanimously.

Update on S.L. She passed away on 09/24/2018. Kirk updated that the necessary paperwork has been
completed and received and the case is now closed.

Update on L.M. Her case will be filed to the court on 04/19/2019. A lawyer will be assigned to L.M. and
notices to the family will be sent notifying of the process. The case will soon be sent to the
Developmental Disability board for their opinion of her status. There was a discussion of a possible
temporary guardianship that may be possibly needed. Kirk discussed the options and states that we will
see if it is needed. The process should be completed before July. Kirk will send the board updates on
this case. Alan asked about the limits for the scope of authority can be done. This is mainly for concerns
of L.M. leaving the facilities and the amount of time allotted for this. Christin states that the
Developmental Disabilities Board can put recommendations on this. They will assess her health,
mobility, and medical restrictions (medicine allotment, etc.) and will make the recommendation on this
to help us determine.

Update on the background checks and fingerprinting. Klarey will be completing her process this month.
Will check with Andrea to see if she is done.

Update on election of the board members. We were updated by email from Kathy Ackerman, that
Klarey, Tara, Darlene and Larry will need to submit letters to the commissioners of their willingness to

stay on the board. This will then be presented to the county commissioners for approval.

New Business: No new referrals at this time. No changes to the procedures.



Our next meeting will be on July 18, 2019. Debbie moved to adjourn the meeting and Lynda seconded
it. The meeting was adjourned by unanimous vote.

Minutes Approved July 18, 2019



